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FROM THE EDITOR 
In this edition we include a number of 
photographs from the celebrations of 
the Coronation in early May, as well as 
the experiences of Gemma Taylor and 
family who joined the thousands in 
London for the Coronation events. 
On the cover we feature show the new 
digital signage which has appeared by 
Busbridge Church.  It reflects the 
creation of Godalming Minster by 
pointing to each of the 4 churches as 
well as the local schools.  Many thanks 
to David Hart who made it.  
Thanks as always for your support and 
feedback. 
David Brockman 
Copy date for next edition is August 16th 

editor.atthebridge@gmail.com 

mailto:editor.atthebridge@gmail.com
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Coronation Celebrations at Busbridge church 

 

Alan Betts plants a "Golden Rain" (Reign?) 
tree to commemorate the Coronation. 

(Koelreuteria paniculata) 

Jeremy Hunt assists Ed Payne with the 
wildflower seed-sowing 

Chris Payne celebrates with a home-made 
Coronation quiche and a glass of fizz  

Bishop Michael and some children help Ed Payne to mix the soil 
for the tree planting  Chris Payne 
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Celebrating the Coronation at St Edmunds 
For our Coronation celebrations we had an assembly led by Chertsey Museum, 
a picnic lunch and a royal mufti day! During the assembly, we talked about our 
new King, his succession to the throne and the monarchs who reigned before 
him. We had an indoor picnic as the weather was looking very changeable and 
the ground rather damp. The children still enjoyed it! There were some 
wonderful costumes, lots of kings and queens and very colourful outfits! We 
hope that this will be a weekend to remember, we are part of history! 

Elizabeth Higgins 

Coronation Street party in Grosvenor Road 
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Busbridge Wildlife Watch 

Stag Beetle by Chris Payne 

Sparrowhawk by Chris Payne 

Fox cubs by Charles Martin 

Here are some 
pictures of wildlife 
spotted  in the 
Busbridge area.  We 
will feature more in 
future editions - 
please submit your 
photos to: 
editor.atthebridge@ 
gmail.com.  We look 
forward to hearing 
from you. 

David Brockman 

Red Kite by David Brockman Jay by Chris Payne 
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Coronation Elation 

It’s early. Gloriously sunny, the birds 
heralding this special day. We’ve been 
waiting less than a year. He’s been 
waiting a lifetime.  
The train pulls in, intensity builds, 
children fizzing with excitement for 
this adventure to London to see the 
King. There are no expectations, only 
the desire to be part of the crowds, 
soak it in, this special moment in 
history. 

A busy calm has descended on 
Waterloo. The city holding its breath 
and, for now, the sun smiling on happy 
crowds with vistas along the route. 
Stewards herd us along, we squeeze 
into the last nook together, shoulder 
to shoulder. Beyond all hopes, we can 
see the actual road where the 
procession will go and release a small 
murmur of triumph. 
Sons on shoulders, daughters held 
high, mobile phones aloft - the 
moment has come.  The Royal 
Procession turns off Trafalgar Square, 
Lord Nelson looking on as cheering 

cascades down Whitehall, a Mexican 
wave of Union Jack-speckled euphoria. 
Horse hooves resounding, distant drum 
beats pounding. We are overwhelmed, 
elated, starstruck as the spectacular 
carriage crescendos past, cradling the 
King, his crowning destiny around the 
corner at Westminster Abbey. 
Rain does its utmost to make this 
occasion as British as possible, 
dampening everything but the spirits of 
the people still lining the route. British 
stoicism at its best.  
Historic happenings in the abbey 
embrace us outside - Zadok the Priest 
loudly resonates from crackling 
speakers also struggling with the wet 
as my raincoat seams finally succumb 
to the relentless water.  

Feasting on Elizabethan Coronation 
Chicken sandwiches, nourishing 
hungry, bored tummies, three children 

Gemma Taylor and family braved the rain and the crowds to witness the 
Coronation procession in London 

Excited William 

Alice on Mark’s shoulders,  
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calmly listen, leaning together, a damp 
huddle at our feet. The heavens open 
at the point we think it can’t possibly 
get any wetter but no one moans.  
Nearby, canons at Horse Guard’s 
Parade exclaim with voracious pride 
the news that Charles the third has 
been crowned; rejuvenation from the 
hypnosis of waiting. 

Heartily we sing the National Anthem, 
our voices lifting the weather, bringing 
calmness moments before the 
procession. Moments before pounding 
drums and joyful brass fill the air like 
tuneful harbingers; expectation 
courses up the street once more.  
Regiment after regiment, troop after 
troop; then we see the blue-ribboned 
Windsor Greys of the majestic Golden 
Carriage bringing him closer to us. 
Here he is! Wearing Imperial State 
Crown, he warmly scans the crowd, 
waves and each of us feel a 
connection with our new King. Giddy 
with elation, transfixed with jubilation, 
enthusiastically we wave on the 
following royalty, until the street 
cleaners’ sweeping signals the end to 
loud applause. 
Crowds disperse and soon enough 

police allow us onto Whitehall to 
proceed to The Mall.  
Suspense, excitement, churns of 
anticipation for the final display of 
allegiance is almost too much to bear. 
We scrutinise the skies, squinting until 
nine tiny dots appear in the clouded 
distance. With squeals of pure delight, 
we are pleasingly deafened by the Red 
Arrows elegantly roaring overhead, 
perfectly illuminating the skies with 

smoke-jets of red, white and blue.  
What a day this has been. Moments 
with a Monarch, pure elation at the 
Coronation. 

Gemma Taylor 

The King & Queen in Golden Carriage  

Gemma, Hannah & Alice with King’s 
Guards parade after ceremony 

Red Arrows over The Mall 
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Originally bought by Rupert’ Harvie’s 
Grandfather in about 1942, Heath Farm 
has been transformed from a dairy 
farm into a successful business which 
attracts horse enthusiasts from all 
over the world, local villages and 
communities. 
One of the challenges faced by the 
farm is getting the word out about its 
events. Munstead Horse Trails run 
events throughout the year, and details 
can be found on their website:  
https://www.munsteadhorsetrials.com/  
The farm offers various facilities, 
which include jumping practice all year 
round, with the use of their 
wonderfully designed cross country 
course, full set of show jumps and 
dressage arenas on grass. There are 
also sponsorship opportunities. 
Munstead Horse Trials facilities include 
spacious land which is designed to 
provide the best possible environment 
for horses. The farm features a training 

ground with top-class international 
competitors attending, during events 
they provide great quality locally 
sourced foods.  
Beyond its work in the equine world, 
Munstead Heath Farm is committed to 
giving back to the community. They  
employ dedicated local people to help 
out during events and welcome the 
local community to come along and 
enjoy the farm when events are 
running.   
In conclusion, Munstead Horse trials 
are a welcoming and inclusive 
community space. The farm opens its 
doors during events to locals and 
visitors alike, inviting them to  learn 
more about the world of equestrian 
sports. Whether you are an avid horse 
lover or simply looking for a fun day 
out, Munstead Horse Trails offers 
something for everyone. So why not 
pop in, say hello, and experience the 
beauty and excitement of this 

exceptional 
facility for 
yourself?  
Living within 
the 
community, I 
certainly will 
be crossing 
over the road 
and joining 
them at 
future events, 
and who 
knows, maybe 
a spot of 
volunteering! 
Emilia Guerra 

Munstead Horse Trials 

Heath Farm can be found off Heath lane and is the home of the Munstead Horse 
Trails. The farm has earned a reputation for excellence in horse trails, show 
jumping, and other equine events. With a history dating back over a century, the 
farm is steeped in tradition. 
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Inside, Busbridge Church 

was lit and decorated with 

hanging hearts, painted 

and drawn by local 

schoolchildren.  
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Thanksgivings 

14th May –  Jemimah Lydia Hewlett 

11th June – Theo Samuel Halford 

Baptisms 

30th April –  Jakobi Viktor Durston 

14th May – Noah William Clark and 
Emilia Isabel Tebbitt 

Weddings 

1st May –  Abigail Webster and Jamie 
Hardy 

3rd June – Ellen Bannister and Declan 
Kearney 

10th June – Gemma Guest and Sam 
Newcombe 

 

Funerals 

10th May – Alan Brewer (at Guildford 
Crematorium)    

Busbridge Parish Register 
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Open the book 
We are looking for 
people who can spare 
an hour a month on a 
Monday afternoon, to 
be part of a local infant school 
assembly. 
A small group meet each month. This 
would require a small acting role of a 
bible story with words and costume, 
both of which are provided. 
Please contact Catherine Lawton  
catherine@lawtonfamily.net  
07973927233 
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Known originally as the London 
Necropolis, it was developed on 2268 
acres of heathland from 1852 onwards 
to accommodate the increasing 
population of the capital and had its 
own railway from Waterloo to 
transport coffins and mourners. 

The cemetery is divided into two parts 
either side of Cemetery Pales Road, 
the south side originally for Anglicans, 
the north side for Nonconformists 
(including Roman Catholics!) but today 
anyone may be buried here of 
whatever faith or none. It is the largest 
cemetery in Western Europe and is 
now designated a Grade I listed Park 
and Garden, with a Green Flag award, 
supporting some rare – even unique – 
species, such as the green-winged 
orchid. Surrey Wildlife Trust assists 
with the management of 
internationally rare lowland heath and 
acid grassland, scarce in S.E. England. 

We started our walk along part of the 
course of the railway, long closed, and 

saw a station platform remnant hiding  
behind bushes. We looked along the 
19th century avenue of Wellingtonias, 

now huge trees, and imagined 
what the recently planted 
avenue of them might look 
like in 150 years’ time! 

There are a number of Grade 
II listed monuments and Ian 
took us to admire some fine 
statuary of tall angels and 
busts of the dead and the 
tombstone, ornately-
decorated with glass mosaics, 
of Giulio Salvati, a late 19th 
century Italian glass 
manufacturer. We saw the 
graves of a few notable 
people such as Nelson’s 

Dead Interesting 

A walk round a cemetery might not sound the most enthralling of outings! 
However, Ian Tomes, working for Woking Borough Council, oversaw the recent 
renovation of Brookwood Cemetery and gave Prime Timers a fascinating 1 mile, 1 
hour tour in April. 
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granddaughter and the wife of Titanic’s 
captain, Sarah Eleanor Smith, who died 
tragically in a road accident. Young 
John Spencer, a railway employee, 
died in a rail accident and his 
gravestone has a beautiful carving of 
the old “top-hat funnel” steam 
locomotive that did for him! One 
unique tombstone had a cross carved 
out of it rather than being surmounted 
by a solid stone cross and one of the 
first Victoria Crosses, from the 
Crimean War, is commemorated on the 
gravestone of Pte William Reynolds, 
dated 1869. 

We went inside the “Columbarium” 
where funerary urns rest in the “dove 
holes”, including one discovered in a 
supermarket car park and never 
claimed! The basement of this 
classical style building was flooded to 
a depth of several feet, the recent 
weather having been so wet. 

We met one 
of the four 
monks living 
near the little 
Greek 
Orthodox 
church, once 
the cemetery 
chapel, and 
he invited us 
in to see the 
colourful 
interior. 

It would be 
well worth 
another, 
longer visit to explore further. For 
more information about Brookwood 
Cemetery, refer back to Ian Tomes’ 
articles in The Bridge editions of March
-April and May-June 2021 or to the 
website, brookwoodcemetery.com.  

Chris Payne 
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1. Preheat the oven to 180°C, Fan 160°C, Gas 4. 

2. Grease a 20cm bundt or round cake tin with 

the melted butter and sprinkle in the 

breadcrumbs or flour and swirl around until all 

sides of the tin are coated. Tip out any excess. 

3. In a large mixing bowl, using an electric hand 

mixer, cream together the butter and sugar until 

light and fluffy. Beat in the eggs, one by one, 

until well combined. 

4. Sift in the flour, baking powder and a pinch 

of salt, and mix together using a low speed on 

the hand mixer or with a spoon until combined. 

5. Add the lemon zest, juice, vanilla essence 

and a splash of milk and mix in well. 

6. Transfer the cake mixture to the prepared tin 

and smooth level the surface. 

7. Bake for 45-50 minutes, or until a skewer 

inserted into the cake comes out clean. 

8. Remove from the oven and leave in the tin 

until cool enough to handle. Carefully place a 

wire rack over the tin and tip it over to release 

the cake. Leave to cool completely. For the best 

result, store overnight in a cake tin to let the 

flavour and texture of the cake develop. 

9. To make the icing, mix enough lemon juice 

(start with 2 tablespoons) into the icing sugar to 

give a thick but pourable icing, if it is too runny, 

add more sifted icing sugar. 

10. Pour the icing over the cake and decorate 

with the lemon zest. 

11. Will keep in an airtight tin for 3-4 days. 

Liz Silver 

INGREDIENTS 

25g butter, melted 

2tbsp fine dried 
breadcrumbs or plain flour  

250g butter, softened 

300g golden caster sugar 

4 large eggs 

200g self-raising flour 

1 tsp baking powder 

Pinch of salt  

Finely grated zest and juice 
of 1 lemon 

1 tsp vanilla essence 

a splash of milk 

Glacé Icing: 

Pared zest and juice of 1 
lemon 

250g icing sugar, sifted 

Lemon Cake by Liz Silver 

This cake is so lovely! Light, moist 
and very lemony with a delicious, 
tangy icing and a perfect bake for 
Summer. 
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And here we are!  Most of the summer term under our belts, exams all over 
(thank goodness, I hear some of you say) and just the results to come (eek! or 
hurrah! depending on how they have gone).  Time to look forward, perhaps to 
holidays, or at least some rest and refreshment, however we choose to take it.  
Because, for most people, life is very full – a relentless round of activity and 
busy-ness, with little time to stand still and take stock, let alone any 
opportunity to reflect. 

I’m sure it isn’t meant to be like this.  Whenever I read the gospels, I am always 
struck by the fact that Jesus was never in a hurry.  Remarkably, he 
accomplished so much during the three brief years of his earthly ministry, 
without ever seeming to rush anywhere.  We don’t hear that he went to bed at 
night worrying about all the things he hadn’t managed to fit into his day.  Life 
seemed leisurely.  There was always time for people.  Nothing was more 
important than taking time to teach his disciples, pausing to heal an outcast, or 
speaking words of forgiveness.  And of course, people walked everywhere, which 
is a great way of slowing down. 

The Bible begins with a flurry of activity, as God embarks on his work of 
Creation.  Genesis means ‘beginnings’ and, in the opening chapters, we see the 
first stirrings of life on earth, as God brings light and life to the universe.  God’s 
first command is “Let there be light!” and – once the light has come – the rest 
flows on from that.  God speaks and things happen, and the phrase we read 
time and again is “and God saw that it was good”.  When God creates man and 
woman, they are the crown of his creation, which he declares to be “very good”. 

And then we read that “on the seventh day, God rested from all his work”.  If 
God, the creator of the universe, needed to take time for rest, refreshment and 
re-creation - in its fullest sense – how much more do we need to do the same. 

Taking a holiday is not possible for everyone, but even if going away is not on 
the cards, it is healthy to take a 
break from time to time.  Maybe 
you have a beach holiday planned 
… or climbing Snowdon … or 
kayaking down the River Nile.  
Whatever you are hoping to do 
this summer, may I encourage you 
to make time for rest, 
refreshment and re-creation - 
from the inside out. 

Margot Spencer (Revd) 
Assistant Minister, Busbridge & 

Hambledon  

Creation and Re-Creation 

As the year goes through its natural cycle, we observe the passing of the 
seasons, as winter turns to spring, with its blossom and fresh green leaves.  In a 
good year, spring soon turns to summer, with its longer, lighter days, warmth 
and sunshine.  This year, it has taken a while, but all things come to those who 
wait ... 
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 Coming up for Prime Time in July and August... 

For further details regarding Prime Time or to book 
onto any Prime Time event, please contact the Prime 
Time Team via the Church Office on 01483 421267 or 
email primetime@bhcgodalming.org 

Friday 21st July —3-5pm— Summer Celebration 

The Prime Time Team invite you to enjoy a Cream 
Tea in the Old Rectory Garden.   A selection of 
garden games will be available for those who wish 
to try them out, but sitting watching the world go 
by and chatting with friends is quite OK too!  If wet, 
we’ll be in the church. For catering purposes please 
advise us if you hope to attend this event by making 
contact with the Church Office.  There is no charge to attend our Summer 
Celebration, but donations on the day to help cover costs will be welcomed. 

Wednesday 16th August— 2-4pm—Bowls & Games 
Afternoon 

Holloway Hill Bowls Club are once again hosting a 
Bowls & Games afternoon for Prime Time at their 
home on the Recreation Ground in Busbridge. Come 
and try your hand at bowls, play board games inside 
the clubhouse or just enjoy sitting in the sunshine 
and chatting over tea and cake. For catering 
purposes please advise us if you hope to attend this event by making contact 
with the Church Office.  This is a free event although donation towards 

refreshments will be welcomed. 

Regular Coffee Drop-In sessions take 
place in the Yew Tree Café every 
Monday morning between 10.30 and 
11.30am.  No need to book ahead for 
these sessions, just come along and 
enjoy the chat and good company.  A 
member of the Prime Time Team will 
always be there to welcome you. 

For further details regarding Prime 
Time or to book onto any Prime Time 
event, please contact the Prime Time 
Team via the Church Office on 01483 
421267 or email: 
primetime@bhcgodalming.org   

The monthly Movie Matinee 
screenings are taking a break for the 
summer.  We promise they will be 
back in the autumn though!  The first 
Movie Matinee of the 2023/24 season 
will take place on Saturday 7th 
October. 

Fridays 2-4pm 
14th July, 11th August & 8th September in the Old 
Rectory, Busbridge Church.  Free adjustment, service 
and replacement batteries.  Open to all! Users of 
NHS-issued hearing aids can now collect replacement 
batteries from the Yew Tree Café at any time when 
the café is open.  This is an extension of the existing 
Hearing Aid Clinics run by BHC as part of the 
Diocesan Hear Here! project.  

The new Hearing Aid Clinic at Godalming Library is on 
the 3rd Monday morning of every month between 
10:30 and 12:30. 
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Carpentry  

& Joinery 
R B 

Cabinetry,  
Carpentry & 

Joinery 
 

Kitchen Fitting 
 

General Property 
Maintenance 

 40 years  
experience  

 

References 
available 

 

Busbridge based 

Contact :  
Rob Beasley 

 

0797 7944162 
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We had a really enjoyable visit to the 
NGS Ashleigh Grange Garden in 

Westhumble on 1st 
June.  We were shown 
round this delightful plant lover’s chalk garden by our 
charming hosts, followed by tasty ‘al fresco’ barbeque 
food! Altogether a lovely evening. 

On Thursday 6th July, Katherine Mills, NT General 
Manager London & SE Operations, 
David Harrison, Project Co-ordinator 
and Alice Ummat, Visitor Operations 

and Experience Manager for Winkworth Arboretum 
will come and give us the latest update on the new 
Winkworth Visitor Centre. We visited Winkworth on 
a recent Nexus walk and it’s intriguing to wonder 
what has been going on behind the wooden screens 
currently in place! Come along and get some insight 
on developments at our well-loved local arboretum. Katherine may also 
talk about their recent acquisition of Munstead Wood! 

We’ll meet in the Busbridge Old Rectory at 8.00pm. The evening will 
start with drinks and nibbles to give us a chance to mingle and meet 
new people before handing over to our speakers for their presentation.    

All are welcome!  We look forward to seeing you! 

For our August outing this year, we have organised another popular 
walk around Guildford with a Town Guide.  This year we’ll have a 
private guided tour on the ‘Royal Guildford’ walk.  Guildford has had 
royal connections since the Saxon King Alfred to Queen Elizabeth II. 
Murders and beheadings feature in these stories as well as celebrations 
and jubilees!  This walk will be on the afternoon of Thursday 3rd August 
– for more details, please contact katekaye2@btinternet.com.  We plan 
to go for a cuppa and maybe some cake afterwards! 

A date for your diary:  we’ll start our Autumn term on Thursday 7th 
September with a talk by Nick Palmer, UK Head of Compassion in 
World Farming.  The title of his talk is ‘Farm Animal Welfare = 
Environmentally Friendly Food’.  A very topical and important subject. 
More details in the next edition. 

Refreshments to start.  2023 Annual subscription £20; Guests £5 
contribution towards speaker costs. All Welcome! 

Our 2023 charity is: Milford Hospital League of Friends 
For more information, please contact: 
janetmharvey@btinternet.com or katekaye2@btinternet.com 

Nexus – building a network of friendship and support between church 
and community 

mailto:janetmharvey@btinternet.com
mailto:katekaye2@btinternet.com
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 From the Archives - Busbridge School 1960 
Does anyone recognise any of these people?  Please email the Editor  
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Cranleigh  
Tiles & Bathrooms 

 

246 High Street, Cranleigh, GU6 8RL 
 
 
 

 

 

Whatever the budget, from non-branded basics and essentials to 

more sophisticated designer products, our family-run bathroom 

showroom led by Craig Cooper is here to help. We offer free, no 

obligation estimates and advice on everything bathroom related.  

 

Bathroom Essentials • Showers • Toilets & Washbasins • Baths  

Wet Rooms • Lighting  • Tiles & Flooring  

Design & Installation Available 

 Telephone 01483 272727 or 07539 145513  
craig@cranleighbathroomstudios.co.uk 
www.cranleighbathroomstudios.co.uk 

Open 9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 
Please ring to make an appointment 

 

Saturdays 9.00am to 12.00pm  
By appointment only 
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Help & Support 

Financial Relief   
Our church charity CFSF (Church Family 

Support Fund) has been giving financial 

gifts to people in need and are always 

grateful to know of anyone in the wider 

community needing this support. See 

www.bhcgodalming.org/c19-

givingandsupport or call 01483 421267 

to let us know of someone in confidence. 

Abuse Support  
Call Surrey Against Domestic Abuse 

01483 776822 – safety number; if you 

would prefer to make a call to the church 

(01483 421267), then we’d be willing to 

take some discreet information for you 

and act with you.  

If your situation is threatening please 

call 999.     

Life issue events to be held at 
Godalming Baptist church  
(see also https://
www.godalmingbaptistchurch.org.uk/
events)  
 
Friendship Lunch and Community 
Coach Outing to Kew Gardens:   
Wednesday 19th July - Leave 
Godalming Baptist church at 10 am. 
Cost £35.00 per person to include 
coach, gratuities, and entrance fee to 
garden. Food extra. 
Contact Church Office for a booking 
form - 01483 -422105 or call in 
reception Mon-Fridays 9.00am-12.00 
noon 

BUSBRIDGE EVENING WI  
Our monthly meetings are held on 
the 2nd Tuesday of each month in 
Busbridge Village Hall.  We have 
various activities including coach 
tours, garden clubs and many 
more.  Meetings will start at 8pm.  
New members welcome. Contact: 
Ann Heward 01483 420360 
Tuesday 11th July: Talk by Dr. 
Stephen Goss 
"The Wit and Satire of Gilbert " 
 
August Meeting: Summer Outing 
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GARDENER TRAINED WITH THE RHS, 

HARD WORKING AND RELIABLE.  Will 

undertake weeding, pruning, mulching and 

bed work plus more from £25 per hour and 

medium hedge cutting service priced per 

job.  Contact Matthew on 01483 421547 

BABYSITTER/ DOG WALKER Teenage girl 

available for late afternoon, evening and 

weekend for dog walks and babysitting. £5/

dog walk or £5/hour. Fund-raising for a 

conservation trip!   Contact Mel at 07821 

581040 

Small Ads 
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Until 9th July 
Broadwater 
and 
Charterhouse 
Schools have a 
joint exhibition 
displaying the 
diverse and 
individual 
talents of their 

art students, with work in many different 
media and genres.  

 

 

From 12th to 30th July Godalming 
Photographic Club return with their 
annual Summer exhibition of eye-
catching high quality photos in a wide 
range of subjects and styles.  

From 2nd August to 24th September, there 
will a family friendly exhibition, on the 
theme of Under the Sea. It will include 
children’s activities and other exciting 
events. Come along and join in the fun!  

 

 
Godalming Museum opening 
times are Wednesday to 
Saturday 10am to 4pm, and 
Sunday 11am to 3pm. Please 
check the website 
www.godalmingmuseum.org.uk  or ring 01483 426510 in opening hours 
for further details. 

Godalming MUSEUM  

http://www.godalmingmuseum.org.uk
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The      Bridge Magazine - editor.atthebridge@gmail.com 
 

 

We ask you to please make sure that those people who are the focus in photos 
have given their consent to be included in our publication and on our website; in 
the case of minors we ask that this is parental consent. “The Bridge” would like 
to thank advertisers for their support, but to make clear to readers that it does 
not offer any endorsement of the goods or services advertised.   Views expressed 
in the articles are not necessarily those of the Editor or Busbridge Church. The 
Editorial Team reserve the right to edit any articles submitted for consideration 
for publication. 
 

Editorial Team 
 

David Brockman (Editor) 

Jacky Beale (Small Ads)       423768 

Christine Payne         417320 

Lorna Sherwin 

Gemma Taylor 

Emilia Guerra 
 

Contact the Editor: 

editor.atthebridge@gmail.com 

Contact the Treasurer:  

bridgetreasurer@bhcgodalming.org  
 

Copy Date for next edition:   

Wed 16th August 
 

 

Write to us:  

c/o Church Office, The Old Rectory, Old 

Rectory Gardens, Godalming GU7 1XB.    

 

Rector: Rev Simon Taylor         421267 

Advertising  
 

Display Advertising is for 

businesses who wish to advertise in full, 

half, quarter or eighth page format.  

Contact: editor.atthebridge@gmail.com 
 
 

Small Ads are designed to advertise 

local services.  £5 per insert , 40 words 

maximum.  For Sale items £2,  

20 words maximum.   Please contact 

Jacky at: jackybeale@hotmail.com  

 
We deliver free of charge to over 1900 

local homes.  For more information, 

please contact: 

editor.atthebridge@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Professional, confidential & 
sympathetic counselling  

 
 Gill Brennan 
MBACP (Accred), FdA (Hons), BA (Hons) 

07947 424 538 

gillhbrennan@gmail.com 

 

 

www.godalmingcounsellor.com 
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